Public Notice

Pursuant to Arkansas Code Annotated, Section 8-4-203, and the regulations promulgated
thereunder, the Air Division of the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ)
gives the following notice:

Humphrey Family Properties LLC (5800817) proposes to construct and operate a crematory
located at 2601 Center Valley Road, Russellville, AR 72802. This facility has submitted an
application for coverage under the ADEQ Minor Source General Permit for Animal/Human
Remains Incinerator Facilities.

The ADEQ Director has decided to hold a public hearing for this application on February 17,
2015 at 6:00 PM at City Hall, 203 S. Commerce, Russellville, Arkansas 72801. A hearing
officer will accept formal public comments at the hearing. Verbal comments will be accepted,
but written comments are preferred in the interest of accuracy. Comments will only be accepted
during this hearing and the comment period will close when the hearing adjourns.

Citizens wishing to examine the application may do so by contacting ADEQ Air Permits Branch
at the Department’s central office, 5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, Arkansas 72118-
5317, telephone: (501) 682-0730 or by email at airpermits(@adeq.state.ar.us. The application can
also be found at http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/air/permits/files.aspx under Air Permit Application
Documents.

In the event of inclement weather or other unforeseen circumstances, a decision may be made to
postpone the hearing. If the hearing is postponed and rescheduled, a new legal notice will be
published to announce the details of the new hearing date and comment period.

Dated this 15th day of January, 2015,

J. Ryan Benefield, P.E.
Interim Director



